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MOMENT OF SILENCE AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
There was a brief moment of silence. The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Mayor Mike Smith.
ROLL CALL 
On roll call were Trustee Curt Leman, Trustee Wayne Blunier, Trustee Jerry Hasler, Trustee Jeremy Hilton, Trustee Ken Hodel and Trustee Bob Knepp. Also present was Mayor Mike Smith. 
CONSENT AGENDA
Board meeting minutes of Tuesday, September 5, 2017
Board meeting minutes of Monday, September 18, 2017
Special Board meeting minutes of Monday, September 11, 2017
Special Board meeting minutes of Friday, September 15, 2017
Filing of Water Pumpage Report
Filing of August’s Treasurer Report

Mayor Smith asked for a motion to approve the items on the consent agenda. Trustee Hasler motioned to approve the items on the consent agenda; Trustee Knepp seconded.

Motion carried by voice vote.
PUBLIC INPUT

Brian Green, residing on Church Street, was present to announce that he and several others have taken over the responsibilities of the Festival Committee.  Mayor Smith was pleased to hear this news. 
WATERWORKS AND SEWER
WATER TREATMENT PLANT UPDATE – Engineer Josh Harken distributed a revised schedule with a summary of what has been happening. There has been continued progress on the underground items. Harken spoke with the contractor who informed him that there would now need to be regular site meetings on Monday afternoons potentially. Mayor Smith would like to be made aware of these meetings. Mayor Smith asked for elaboration on the description of the construction observation that has taken place. Trustee Blunier asked if the weather had any effect on the construction. Harken replied that the dry weather is definitely in our favor.
Mayor Smith stated that it’s impossible to know how much of the work on an invoice is part of a certain project. Harken explained that everything related to the water treatment plant is on one invoice. 

Trustee Hilton was not in favor of only saving about $30,000 for a field engineer on a part time basis versus full time. Hilton’s concern was the pay for the engineering could potentially go over since the charges will be for time and material now. Trustee Hasler asked if the field engineer should relay exactly what he did on a daily basis and how long he was on the job. Harken will provide a summary of the field engineer’s site reports on the monthly updates.  
FINANCE

CLAIMS- Trustee Blunier motioned to approve the claims as presented; Trustee Hilton seconded. 

Motion carried by roll call vote.

Ayes: Blunier, Hilton, Knepp, Hasler, Leman, Hodel, Smith

Nayes: None

General Fund   $43,336.57
Ambulance       $1,220.06
Water                $12,527.36
Total                  $57,083.99
Bond Expense $48,341.00

STREETS, ALLEYS AND ORDINANCE
EAST BROAD STREET UPDATE – Trustee Hasler asked Josh Harken if everything is going well with the concrete samples taken on Broad Street. Harken replied that things are going well. The contractor will start on the north side tomorrow. 
NEW DUMP TRUCK – The new dump truck has been ordered. The cost is about $139,000. 
DRIVEWAY – Trustee Hasler motioned to install a driveway between the north/south parking lot by village hall at a cost not to exceed $1,500; Trustee Hodel seconded. The residents paying their water bill are having to make a u-turn to leave the parking lot because of vehicles blocking one of the driveways. 
Motion carried by roll call vote.
Ayes: Hasler, Hodel, Knepp, Blunier, Leman, Hilton, Smith
Nayes: None old 
PUBLIC SAFETY AND INSURANCE 

MONTHLY POLICE REPORT – Sargent Marshall Smith gave the monthly police report. There were 167 calls for service, 73 stops and 6 citations. Mayor Smith asked a question about one of the reports which Sargent Smith answered. 
HOPE TRUST DIVIDEND CHECK - The Hope Trust which handles the village employees’ health insurance distributed a dividend check to the village in the amount of $1,527.44.  
AMBULANCE AND CIVIL DEFENSE
CHIEF FRERICH’S REPORT – Assistant Chief Armstrong reported 28 calls with 11 being ALS calls which were handled by our own staff and 1 intercept. 
The pork chop cookout over the weekend went well. The numbers were not available yet.

VILLAGE PROPERTY  
TREES IN PARKING LOT – Trustee Hilton relayed that he has been given a price for the planting of 6 trees which will line the village hall parking lot. Hilton emailed other potentially interested parties, but only received a response from one person who declined to bid. 

TREE TRIMMING AND REMOVAL PROJECT – Trustee Hilton motioned to open bids and award 2017 Tree Trimming and Removal Project; Trustee Hasler seconded.  
Motion carried by voice vote.

Trustee Hilton received 3 bids. Fallen Tree Stump Removal bid a total of $900 for the removal of stumps only, Beyer Enterprise bid $5,150 for tree removal only and Lawnscapes submitted a bid of $2,150 for stump removal only. There were no bids for just trimming the 2 trees on the list. There was discussion about which trees were a priority since the bid for removal was over the budgeted amount of money for the year. Trustee Blunier pointed out that there is usually more than one business submitting a bid. Trustee Knepp asked if some of the trees could be taken off of the list until next year. Trustee Hilton replied that there is one tree that can be removed from the list. Trustee Hilton’s recommendation was to keep all of the trees on the list for removal. Trustee Hilton made the motion to postpone the decision to award until further information could be obtained; Trustee Knepp seconded. 

Motion carried by voice vote.

PRESIDENT’S REPORTS

WOODFORD COUNTY BOARD MEETING – The County Finance Committee eliminated funding for 2 organizations, one being the Greater Peoria Economic Development Council. This was discovered by several mayors who informed the County Board that these organizations were important to them. Mayor Smith’s opinion was the Greater Peoria EDC is important to us as well and his hope is that the County will reconsider funding this organization. Mayor Smith gave some examples of how the GPEDC has helped local organizations. Mayor Smith would like to continue conversation about the request of the GPEDC to donate $2,000. 
ROANOKE CIVIC CENTER – Trustee Hilton and Mayor Smith attended a meeting of the Roanoke Civic Center LLC about the site owned by this entity. The Roanoke Civic Center LLC is looking to do something with the old elevator site and contacted the Fire Department about possibly acquiring the site. The Fire Department is very interested in the proposition. There was discussion at the meeting about the village offices being moved to that location. 
Mayor Smith has been corresponding with Attorney Scott Brunton who has been contacted by Harold Audi’s attorney. Mayor Smith and Attorney Brunton met this morning with Harold Audi and his attorney about a drainage issue around Placid Drive and Serene Way that affects his farm property. Mayor Smith agreed to investigate the issues that are causing the erosion on Audi’s property. Trustee Hasler read from minutes discussing this issue previously which stated a price to install 2 catch basins and run a line to the south to help with drainage. There were a couple of suggestions made by the board members as to how to provide some relief. Mayor Smith would like to limit the exposure to the village on this issue. Trustee Hilton’s suggestion was to install a tile to run the water straight east across Audi’s property.  Trustee Knepp thought maybe an organization could come out to investigate the drainage issue. The board members agreed to let Trustee Knepp contact the Woodford County Soil Conservation organization. 
NEW BUSINESS
Trustee Knepp was approached by a resident about placing a yield or stop sign at the end of Church Street and Joseph Street. 

UPCOMING MEETINGS
The next regularly scheduled Board meeting will be Monday, October 16, 2017 at 7:00pm.  
ADJOURNMENT
Trustee Hodel motioned to adjourn; Trustee Blunier seconded.

Motion carried by voice vote.

ATTEST:

Jennifer Crumrine
Village Clerk 

